
19th July 2024 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope this letter finds you well.  

As we reach the end of another academic year, I am filled with immense pride and joy as 
I reflect on the incredible journey we have shared together at Hall Mead School and my 
first as Headteacher. This year has been nothing short of extraordinary, and I am delight-
ed to share with you some of the highlights and achievements that have made it so spe-
cial. 

When COVID-19 struck a few years’ ago, our vibrant school community was suddenly si-
lenced. The once bustling hallways and classrooms were eerily quiet, and the joy that 
defines Hall Mead seemed to have vanished. However, through resilience and determi-
nation, we reopened our doors and brought back the colour, joy, laughter, and excite-
ment that makes our school so unique.  

Our classrooms are more than just places of learning; they are spaces where friendships 
flourish, support is unwavering, and kindness is a daily practice. 

This final newsletter is packed with stories of achievement from students across various 
backgrounds and educational starting points. We celebrate the diverse talents and ac-
complishments of our young people, who have excelled not just academically but also in 
sports, arts, and community service.  

This rich tapestry of achievements is what sets Hall Mead School apart. We are not just 
an exam factory; we are a community where every student is valued and nurtured. It is 
one which I consider to be my home in lots of ways.  

As you read through the newsletter, you will see why Hall Mead is a special place. It is the 
dedication of our students, the support of our parents, and the unwavering commitment 
of our staff that make this school a 'family for life'. 

Next week, I will send out a final letter with information regarding the last few days of 
this term, the start of our new academic year, and staffing arrangements. But for now, let 
us take a moment to reflect on the wonderful year we have had together and the bright 
future that lies ahead. 

Thank you, parents/carers, for your ongoing support and for being an integral part of our 
community. Together, we have made this year truly remarkable. I wish you all a fantastic 
summer filled with joy, relaxation, and cherished moments with your loved ones. 

I am so proud of all of your children, and our staff,  and will look forward to seeing them 
again in September.  

Miss Ducker 

Headteacher 

Headteacher’s Newsletter 



Pastoral Focus 

Mrs Fanning, Senior Assistant Headteacher 

 

Last week, Deputy Headteacher, Mr Bamber delivered as-
semblies to all year groups in regards to their end of year re-
port and our school assessment system. He encouraged stu-
dents to think about the link between excellent attendance 
and excellent outcomes.  

 

This week, in form time, students have been asked to think 
about setting new goals for the new academic year.  



Saying Goodbye! 

 

Over the next few pages, you will some goodbyes from staff who are 
leaving Hall Mead at the end of this academic year.  

 

We would like to say a special farewell to them and wish them all the 
best in their exciting future endeavours.  

 

They will all remain a part of our ‘Hall Mead Family for Life’.  

 



Saying Goodbye! 

Ms Hallett 

After 22 wonderful years at Hall Mead School, it is time for me to embark on a new chapter in 
my life. As I reflect on my time here, I am filled with fond memories, immense pride, and deep 
appreciation for the incredible journey we've shared. My time here has been one of the most 
rewarding experiences of my career, and it is difficult to put into words just how much this 
school and everyone here means to me. 

Firstly, I want to express my heartfelt thanks to the students. They are the heartbeat of this 
school. Watching them grow, learn, and succeed has been the most rewarding part of my job. 
Their curiosity, enthusiasm, and resilience has inspired me every single day and I am so proud 
of each and every one of them. Continue to strive for excellence, believe in yourselves, and nev-
er stop dreaming big. 

My colleagues are the backbone of our school. Their dedication, hard work, and passion for ed-
ucation creates the nurturing environment that allows our students to thrive. Working along-
side some amazing professionals has been an honour and a privilege. The camaraderie and 
support we've shared has been a source of strength and joy. I am grateful for the collaboration, 
the shared challenges, and the collective achievements that have defined our journey together. 
I would like to thank in particular the English department, past and present, they have been a 
constant source of support and inspiration. 

A special thank you to the leadership team. Your vision, guidance, and unwavering commit-
ment to excellence have been instrumental in driving the school's success. Our shared goal of 
fostering a positive and enriching educational experience has been at the core of our efforts, 
and I am proud of what we have accomplished together. 

Parents and carers, thank you for entrusting us with the education and development of your 
children. Your support and partnership are crucial in creating a thriving school community.  

As I move on to new adventures at Brittons Academy, I carry with me the lessons learned, the 
relationships built, and the countless memories created here at Hall Mead School. While I am 
excited about the future, I will always hold a special place in my heart for this school and every-
one who is a part of it. My experiences both in and outside of the classroom and the relation-
ships built here have shaped me both personally and professionally. 

Education is not just about imparting knowledge; it is about inspiring curiosity, nurturing po-
tential, and instilling a lifelong love for learning. Continue to support and uplift one another, 
and remember that the impact of education goes far beyond the classroom walls. Next week’s 
‘Med Trip’ which I am leading to Spain epitomises all that I love about Hall Mead. Staff willingly 
taking time out of their holiday to enrich the opportunities for our young people and students 
excited about learning new skills and having new experiences. I am very proud of our communi-
ty. 

Thank you all for the incredible journey. I wish each of you the very best in the future. This isn’t 
goodbye but see you later - Esto no es un adiós, es un hasta luego. 

Best wishes, 

Mrs Hallett 



Saying Goodbye 

Miss Eleto 

"Over the last 3 years, I have built so many spe-
cial relationships with the staff, and so many stu-
dents at Hall Mead School. From the school productions, trips and 
weekly lessons, I have been welcomed by a wide range of students 
who are keen to learn and embrace my way of doing things.  

 

I want to say a huge thank you to the kindness, support and com-
munity I've experienced whilst working here. Being welcomed into 
the Hall Mead family was really needed in my career; the core value 
of 'Family for Life' at Hall Mead shows up in the relationships be-
tween staff and students, always going above and beyond for our 
students to achieve their very best.  

 

A final huge thank you to Miss Garred for being the best head of de-
partment, who goes the extra mile to ensure Drama is a respected, 
valuable subject that students enjoy learning. I can't express my 
gratitude for the support you've given me through these years.  

 

(This has got way longer than I expected lol) But finally, I will sorely 
miss so many of the classes and special young people I've taught in 
my time at Hall Mead.  

 

I wish you all the best in your future jour-
neys through life, school and in your ca-
reers. 

 

All the best,  

 

Miss Eleto x"  



Saying Goodbye! 

Mr Ramsden 

Dear Hall Mead, 

Just a quick note of gratitude for the opportunity to work and be 
part of the community here. It has impacted my life for the better 
and great to have been able to be here.  

 

I never really wanted to work in a school growing up at all, yet this 
place changed my mind and I’m thankful for it. 

 

To the staff thank you for the friendships, laughs, enabling me to 
grow more here and for the guidance; it’s been a pleasure working 
with you all and I wish you all the best.  

 

To the students, I wish and hope you do well in all your endeavours; 
all the best in your studies here and as you leave from this place 
and grow into yourselves more as you enter the world. 

 

Hopefully see you again at some point. 

 

Every blessing, 

 

Mr Ramsden 

 



Saying Goodbye 

Mrs O’Brien 

After a huge 25 years of service at Hall Mead, Kim O'Brien, 
our kitchen manager,  will be leaving us at the end of the aca-
demic year. 

 

Whilst not officially a member of Hall Mead staff, we have 
worked closely with Kim and are very grateful for all of the 
work she has done.   

 

We cannot imagine how many individual meals she has been 
responsible for in 25 years! 

 

Kim will be leaving us to take up a Head Chef position at a 
care home and we wish her all the best. 

 

Thank you for always taking such good care of our food ser-
vice and being so kind to our staff and students.  



Hall Mead’s House System 

House Cricket 

The house system at Hall Mead 
is a cornerstone of our ‘Family for Life’ ethos. It is 
made up of four houses, each with eight tutor 
groups.  

This week, we ran our House Cricket competition 
and here are the results so far! It is just Year 7 to go 
today!  

Year 8 

Chapman were the winners for Year 8!  

 

Years 9 and 10 

Chapman again took the winning title!  

 

Will Chapman make it 3/3 today?  

 



Tower of London Trip 

‘Team History’ 

On Wednesday 10th July, Team History took some 
of our Year 7 historians to the Tower of London; castle, royal resi-
dence and prison. We met some of the legendary Beefeaters and 
the famous ravens that guard the tower.  

 

A highlight was seeing the Crown Jewels which lots of students rec-
ognised from King Charles III's coronation just last year. Students 
had a wonderful visit; we are very proud that they were fantastic 
ambassadors for us and hope they enjoyed their History day out. 

  

Thank you also to our wonderful staff who accompanied us too;  

Mrs Bannister, Ms Hampton, Mrs Darani, Mrs Fanning and Ms Rees. 
Thank you! 

 

Special thanks to Mr Smith who is in charge of all the History trips 
and experiences for all our year groups. Many hours, days and 
months of organising and planning go into leading our very suc-
cessful days out! Thank you! 

  

A reminder that you can follow and get updates from the History 
department and see more pictures from the day and other trips on 
x/Twitter @HallMeadHistory 

 

 

 









Summer Music Concert 

 

Over the next few pages, you will find some photographs from our 
amazing 2024 Summer Music Concert which was held on Wednesday 
17th July 2024.   

 

A huge thank you must go to Mr Wells, Director of Faculty, and Mr 
Enoch, Teacher of Music, for all the time and effort which went into 
organising this event.  

 

It was truly special to see the fun students had performing, how tal-
ented they are and how they supported one another.  

 

I already cannot wait for next year’s one! Great job everyone! 























Headteacher’s Purple Pin Award 

It is with great pleasure that I have awarded six students 
the prestigious Hall Mead School Headteacher Purple Star Pin. This 
recognition is a testament to their outstanding achievements, posi-
tive attitude and contributions to our school community. 

The Headteacher Purple Star Pin is a special honour, awarded to only 
50 students each year. It is an accolade that highlights exceptional 
dedication and commitment. As the Headteacher, it is my privilege to 
bestow this honour upon students who exemplify the highest stand-
ards of excellence and integrity. 

Their hard work, perseverance, and positive attitude sets them apart 
from others. They have demonstrated a remarkable ability to excel 
and to uphold the values that we cherish at Hall Mead School. 

Receiving this pin is not just about recognising their past achieve-
ments but also about celebrating the potential they hold for the fu-
ture. I believe in their ability to continue making a positive impact, 
both within our school and beyond. Their dedication and enthusiasm 
are qualities that will serve them well in all your future endeavours. 

Congratulations to these students! 

I hope that they wear their Hall Mead School Headteacher Purple 
Star Pin with pride.  

Student Nominated by… 

Oleh P Mr Hales 

Bobby B Ms Lloyd 

Connie P Mrs Lammin 

Francesca R Miss Savage 

Mr Cashman 

Max F Miss Carpenter 

Yasmin R Miss Carpenter 







Celebrating our Library Assistants 

 

Our Library Assistants were recognised for their valuable contribution to the 
library this year at a special lunchtime celebration. 

 

The following students, who attended, received their Level 1 Library Award in 
recognition of 1 year’s service: 

 

Chloe P, Katie H, Lily-Anne W & Sophia C 

 

Celebrating 2 years as Library Assistants  were:   

  

Zaki C, Charlie P & Millie B 

 

Finally, Shannon M returned to Hall Mead to receive 2 awards, the Level 3 Li-
brary Assistant plus a Library Assistant Special Award for long-standing com-
mitment.  

 

Shannon is looking forward to treating herself with her £20 Amazon voucher.  

 

Thank you to all our Library Assistants for their continued support this year.  





U13s Girls’ Cricket—Mrs Morgan 

A fantastic year for our under 13 girls’ 
cricket team!  

 

They have been a force to be reckoned 
with in every competition we have en-
tered.  

 

Their final achievement for this aca-
demic year, sees them finish as the run-
ners-up in the Essex Cricket Chance to 
Shine competition, narrowly missing out on the top spot by just 3 
runs!  

 

Well done girls, Mrs Morgan cannot wait to embark on another suc-
cessful season with you next year.  

 

She hopes you enjoyed your celebratory McDonalds! 



Year 8 Cricket—Mr Sammons  

The Year 8 cricket team put in an excellent performance with the ball 
to secure their 2nd ‘Havering Cup’ cricket title in 2 years.  

 

As a team, they struggled with the bat but Finley T made sure we fin-
ished our innings with a defendable total with an excellent 49 runs. 
Toby G then produced an excellent first over getting 2 wickets for 1 
run and this kick started an excellent performance in the field. Lewis 
M finished with figures of 3 runs for -19 runs, Toby 2-7 and Finley 3-8.  

 

The bowlers were supported by some excellent catches in the field 
and the whole team played their part.  

 

It has been another amazing season for the Year 8 team winning the 
Havering Cup, making it to the semi-finals of the Essex cup and put-
ting in a good performance in the indoor competition earlier in the 
year.  

 

This is all down to effort and commitment of the students and the 
team bond they have managed to build over the 2 years. 



Personalised Learning Award 

 

The final winner of the Personalised Learning 
Award goes to Theodore in Year 10 for outstanding effort in all les-
sons—not just this week but the whole of the academic year! 

 

Theodore always demonstrates the school values in everything he  
does.  

 

When we return to school in September, Theodore will be one of the 
PLC school prefects.  

Well done Theodore!  

 

 



Well Done Charlotte! 

Year 7—Miss Kennett 

 

We wanted to celebrate two successful competitions Charlotte has 
participated in over the last couple of months! 

 

The first was earlier this term at the Catleaps Competition where 
she won gold in her age category of floor and vault,  as well as se-
curing the highest vault score. 

 

She also won gold at The Jamie's Competition this weekend for 
floor and vault in her age category—with the top vault score again! 

 

We're very proud of all her hard work! Well done!  























PLC Drama Workshops 

The PLC’s inclusive Drama workshops with the 
Habbit Factory has proved a huge success!  

 

Jack Petchey Foundation funding enabled us to celebrate 
our imagination, creativity and communication skills, in fully 
immersive sessions incorporating: sign, dance, and green 
screen technology. 

 

What a joyful way to end the term! Our thanks to Lee and Zoe 
at the Habbit Factory inclusive arts company. 











Achievement Point Winners 

Mr Morritt, Head of Waltham / Head of Year 11 

Maths Sparx Winners 

Miss Towey, Director of Maths Faculty  

Year 7

Aamnah A 7WL

Ruby B 7DC

Jake F 7CS

Year 8

Jerry T 8CBC

Lexi P 8WB

Millie B 8DS

Year 10

Faith M 10DG

Kieran M 10TC

Giovanna T 10CS

Year 9

Mia P 9WH

Elson D 9CN

Carys M 9WH

Week 47
Top 3 XP from each 
year group for this 

week

Achievement Point Totals 

Well Done to our 
Weekly Winners

Year AP BP Total Last Total Increase

7 43861 1555 42306 41504 802

8 38583 2569 36014 35588 426

9 29471 3103 26368 25994 374

10 20692 2191 18501 18109 392

11 10817 2280 8537

131726 121195 1994Overall Conduct Score

Year Group Totals

House AP BP Total Last Total Increase

Chapman 36589 2699 33890 33465 425

Dickens 37823 2747 35076 34417 659

Talbot 32518 2564 29954 29383 571

Waltham 32680 3229 29451 28869 582

House Totals

Year 7

Eadi F 7TM

Year 8

Mia W 8DM

Tallulah D 8DM
Year 9

Charlie B 9WT

Hari P 9WT

Ted C 9TL

Year 10

Amelia S 10WT



English Sparx Winners 






